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Follow us on Twitter www.southernheightsbc.org Like us on
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Thoughts and prayers from the past year and the
new year.

Our Church family has struggled through Covid
more than once, went through the loss of our Youth
leaders, giving up our Pastor to retirement, much
needed and deserved, but by the Grace of our Lord,
He has and will supply. God’s Grace and Mercy
are above all things never run. Hebrews 13:5 Let
your conduct be without covetousness; be content
with such things as you have. For He Himself has
said, “I will never leave you nor forsake you.”

We will start our new year with a new Youth
Minister, Scott Turner, and an Interim Pastor,
Michael Cabell. Both men started on January 1,
2023. Pray for both of them.

Looking Forward, which is not our purpose, but
God (Jeremiah 29:11 For I know the thoughts that I
think toward you, says the LORD, thoughts of peace
and not of evil, to give you a future and a hope,
Jeremiah 31:17 There is hope in your future, says
the Lord.), we need to be careful and listen to His
words, His small voice, and His will not ours.

As we pray, pray without ceasing, and be persistent
in prayer as Jesus teaches in Luke 18:1 And He
spoke to them, that men always ought to pray, and
not to lose heart. Mathew 19:26 But Jesus looked at
them and said to them. “With men it is impossible,
but with God all things are possible.”

Just remember Our God has our back, he knows our
future and He is preparing the right person for our
fellowship. I personally am looking for a new year
filled with new people coming into our
congregation. I know we will accept them as we
always have, feed them food of the scripture, and
love them like family.

Let’s Stay Jesus Centered Word Driven and let no
man change us from our mission of reaching the
lost in our community. Allow Jesus through the
Holy Spirit prepare you to be the missionary on
your street. Remember Jesus never meets a
stranger. Remember also, Jesu sad our neighbor is
anyone in need spiritual, physical, or struggling
financially.

Love you all and look forward to serving you this
coming year.

Yours in Christ

Allen Howard

Welcome

Welcome our new Interim Pastor Dr. Michael
Cabell! Michael serves full-time as Assistant to the
Executive Director at the Kentucky Baptist
Convention. Prior to this, he served as pastor of
Versailles Baptist Church for 15 years where he and
the church received the KBC’s inaugural Church
Revitalization Award. Additionally, Michael has
experience as a vocational evangelist and collegiate
campus minister. He has a degree in Business from
University of the Cumberlands, Master of Divinity
from Southern Seminary and Doctor of Ministry in
Preaching from Southeastern Seminary. He is
author of the book We are Family, a church
membership devotional guide, and writes at
www.michaelcabell.com. Michael, his wife Carrie,
and their children Jackson, Kennedy and Madison,
reside in Versailles.



Welcome

Welcome our New Youth Minister Scott Turner.
Hi! We are the Turners; Scott, Gina, Eden, and
Juniper. We are local to Lexington and have been
involved in various ministries and youth programs
throughout Kentucky and Springfield, Missouri.
We love to entertain, play board games, and play
video games. Scott, besides being the new youth
pastor, homeschools the kids, since layoffs from
Covid ended his position with Sodexo as a regional
finance manager, and considers himself a trophy
husband. Gina is a Licensed Practicing Counselor
in mental health, specializing in trauma, addiction,
and grief. She also makes the best meatloaf and
handles a nail gun like a veteran carpenter. Eden,
who is about to turn ten, has taken her first steps of
faith, asking Christ to be her savior, while part of
Gano Baptist’s Children’s Program. She lives to
draw, paint, and craft. June, who is about to turn
three, is equal parts sugar and spice. She loves
animals and has been a climber since before she
could walk.

As a family, we are excited to collaborate with the
volunteers currently working with Southern Heights’
Youth Group. If you have any questions or would
like to speak to Scott, you can use the email
MyPastorScott@gmail.com, or call and text him at
859-806-1351.

-l N Lottie Moon
: { Christmas Offering
) for Foreign
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| SHBC Goal: $1,200

We will still be receiving funds for the Lottie Moon
Offering until the end of January. Giving will help
keep missionaries on the field and well-supplied
with their needs. Thank you for your support.

More Than Enough

January 29" is the fifth Sunday and the day for our
"More Than Enough" Offering to help pay off our
debt for the remodeling we have done. The blue
designated envelopes will be in the bulletin that day
or you can pick one up on the table outside the
church office. Your generous giving is deeply
appreciated.

Church-wide Potluck

Wednesday, February 1st
6:00 PM
Fellowship Hall

The Hospitality Team asks that the congregation
bring a casserole and dessert.
Come join us for great food and great fellowship!
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Choir Members
Welcome!

Sanctuary Choir Welcomes You! Join us for a new
season of ministry! It’s a great time to join the choir.
All voice parts are needed, and all skill levels are
welcome! Rehearsals are each Wednesday from
7:15-8:30. For more information, see Maria Lester.

Chili Dinner
For the Hope Lodge
Thursday, January 12

If you would like to help by donating chili, crackers,
sandwiches and/or desserts please sign up on the
signup sheet outside the Lamplighters room. See
Barbara Riddle for more information.
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Dear Sponsor:

This time of year we begin to reflect and settle in
for the winter chill, I want to give thanks for your
support and try to put in words just how much I
appreciate all that you have done! Not only
financially speaking of course, your support in
prayer and everything else that you have done, and
continue to do, helps give me the means, strength
and opportunity to educate and guide these young
minds both spiritually and educationally. With that
being said I want to say “THANK YOU?” for the
financial support you have given!

With this year being my first-year teaching
kindergarten, I am thrilled to say how much I have
enjoyed it! The pace and curriculum are just a little
faster and more detailed than preschool. I love
seeing the children grasp the concepts I teach so
quickly. They are so sincere and passionate during
our bible lessons. Every morning we take prayer-up
requests and the Prayer Warrior for the day stands
by my side and we pray for our friends, family,
faculty, and even sometimes pets! I feel so
privileged that prayer is the first part of our day. I
hope these seeds are sown in our children’s lives
that will one day be watered for God to give the
increase.

Without your support, I wouldn’t be able to do what
I am doing. It is evident when purchasing anything
from groceries to gas that prices of everything have
been raised to exorbitant levels. That has put
financial strain and pressure on all of us and I fully
understand that your funds could go toward many
different things.

This time of year can get awfully hectic and time
slips by so quickly. I hope you had a wonderful
holiday season. Again, THANK YOU for your
support and all that you have done. Most
importantly keep up in your prayers that the Lord
will give us the strength, wisdom, knowledge, and
patience to guide out children to the best of our
ability in academics and learning about Jesus!

Miranda Fields

Thank you all for your cards

% and good wishes to Aunt Sally.
" She was very excited to see

| Her Airplane and was very

@ surprised to see 50 people

_ waiting to help her

B, celebrate. — Dolores Howard

Men’s Brotherhood
Breakfast & Bible Study

Saturday, Jan. 7™ & Feb. 4th
8:00 A.M. @ Fellowship Hall

Happy Birthday!

1 Audrey Gail Bolender
6  Betty Landrum
6  Ryan Jones
10  Michelle Henderson
18  Jacie Thompson
20  Christina Bolin
21  Dolores Louallen
23  Leo Padgett
26  Glenda Walls
26  Dewey Clay
29  Michael Louallen
31 Lonni Harberson

Deacon of the Week
January 8 Allen Howard
January 15 ~ Manuel Howard
January 22 Ryan Jones
January 29  Larry Reynolds
February 5  Charlie Watts

February 12  Jerry England



